Title:  NCR 199: Implementation and Strategies for National Beef Cattle Evaluation

Period of Report = 12/2003 to 10/2004

Meeting dates 10/8/2004 to 10/9/2004

Agenda

Friday, October 8

9:00

Welcome and introductions

9:15

Dan Schaefer, Change in NCR project nomenclature

9:45
Dale Van Vleck, Estimates of variance components with a true model containing genetic competition effects

10:30

Break

10:45

Dorian Garrick, NBCEC update

11:15

Dorian Garrick, Web-based beef cattle decision support tool

11:45

Mark Enns, Validation of DNA tests

12:00

Lunch (on your own)

1:30
Dick Quaas, Incorporating calpain1 marker information into WBSF EPD: A case study

2:15
Rob Tempelman, The effect of heterogeneous variances on genetic evaluation in multi-breed populations

3:00
Break

3:15
Ignacy Misztal, Use of linear splines to simplify longitudinal analyses: Theory

3:45
Jarmila Bohmanova, Use of linear splines to simplify longitudinal analyses: Simulation study

4:15
Keith Bertrand, A practical random regression model for evaluating growth in Gelbvieh cattle

4:45
Rohan Fernando, Incorporating QTL genotypes into genetic evaluation

5:00
Dinner (on your own)

Saturday, October 9

9:00

Larry Kuehn, The problem of connectedness in genetic evaluation

9:45
Dave Notter, Development of breeding objectives for Targhee sheep

10:15

Break

10:30

Dan Gianola, Structural equation models for quantitative genetic analysis

11:15

Business meeting



--Review and approval of 2003 minutes


--Status of NCR-199 impact statement



--Administrative advisor’s comments



--CSREES representative’s comments



--Date and location of 2005 meeting



--Election of 2006 chair



--New business

12:00

Adjourn

Meeting Minutes

Lauren Hyde, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 9 am.  
Dan Schaefer reviewed changes to the NCR nomenclature and the status of the NCR 199 committee until 2006.  He emphasized the need for the committee to continue its efforts and develop a project renewal plan.  Furthermore, he suggested the committee consider a new designation of NCERA to reflect Research, Education, and Extension efforts.  

Dan Schaefer reminded the committee to submit the annual report through the webpage reporting system and emphasized the importance of impact statements.  The impact statements should reflect accomplishments of the committee and subsequent impact on stakeholders.  Schaefer and Hyde also presented an impact statement submitted on behalf of the committee.  In summary, Schaefer thought the committee was going in the right direction with a good future.

The meeting continued with presentations from several participants (See Agenda items).  Each speaker reviewed a topic area directly connected to objectives of the committee with a discussion session after each speaker.  In particular, Dorian Garrick presented current information on a national pedigree and performance database.  This effort would be supported through the National Beef Cattle Evaluation Consortium (NBCEC); however, several NCR 199 members are affiliated with both committees.  Dan Schaefer suggested active involvement of NCR 199 members in the NBCEC.  Additional discussion was held on the subject of a centralized database.  
The scientific presentation portion of the meeting continued until the next morning.  

Business Meeting

The business meeting was called to order by Lauren Hyde at 11:30 am in the Animal Sciences building at Colorado State University.  Janice Rumph motioned to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Rob Tempelman seconded the motion, motion passed.  
The committee discussed the meeting location for next year.  Charlie Gaskins motioned for the meeting to be located in Davis, California.  Janice Rumph seconded the motion, motion passed.  John Evans, the 2005 chair, will be responsible for coordination of next years meeting in Davis.  The suggested dates were October 7 and 8th or October 14 and 15th.  The committee suggested the chair research both sets of dates and go with the dates with the least number of conflicts.  At this time Dan Schaefer reminded the committee about their new project proposal due in December 2005.  
The meeting agenda moved to discussion about the annual report and meeting materials.  Lauren Hyde requested all meeting information and presentation materials be sent to John Evans for the annual report. The committee reviewed accomplishments for the year including the teleconference sessions of the NBCEC Brown Bagger session and Animal Breeding Graduate Student courses.  Additional accomplishments included breed association sire summaries, the BIF workshops, and several collaborations among scientists at various research facilities.  The committee reviewed ideas for impact statements including the training of graduate students, development of selection tools, and the development of new economically relevant traits.  
The NBCEC and the NCR 199 committee are jointly associated with both groups.  Dan Schaefer suggested the NCR 199 committee draft a resolution in support of the NBCEC because of the direct connection between the two committees.  Dave Notter motioned the NCR 199 group draft a resolution in support of the NBCEC efforts.  Dan Gianola seconded the motion, motion passed.  

The next topic of discussion was the nomenclature designation for the NCR 199 committee.  Dan Schaefer stated that the committee would be better suited to take the title NCERA 199 over the current NCR 199 to reflect the objectives and accomplishments of the committee.  Dick Quaas made a motion to accept the NCERA title and Charlie Gaskins seconded the motion, motion passed.  

For the next annual meeting, the committee is required to re-submit its project for approval.  The project proposal is due December 2005.  The approval process starts in January of 2006 for a start date of October 1, 2006.  The new project should be similar in scope to the previous proposal, but greater emphasis needs to be placed on outcomes and impacts of the committee.  It was suggested by Dan Schaefer that the committee reference NCR 190 as an example of a recent submitted proposal.  Dave Notter recommended the committee have the final draft done by October 2005 for approval of the committee. At this time, the committee could finalize the document for December 2005 due date.  Charlie Gaskins added the idea of a proposal sub-committee to draft the document.  Lauren Hyde and Charlie Gaskins offered to be on the sub-committee.  
Lauren Hyde asked for nominations for the 2006 chair of the annual meeting.  Kathy Hanford with the University of Nebraska was unanimously nominated and approved as the 2006 chairperson.  She will serve as the chair-elect and secretary for 2005.  

USDA-CREES representative, Peter Burfening, presented information relative to the NCR 199 committee.  Peter reported on current funding situation and made recommendations on sources of funding.  At this time, the US Congress is operating under a continuing resolution with respect to project funding.  He also reviewed the current proposal for the next round of Agriculture appropriations from congress.  The committee discussed methods to obtain various types of research funds including line item funds through congress.  According to recent congressional language, funds might become available in the area of classical genetics published in a September 2004 US Senate Report.  Peter Burfening strongly encouraged NCR 199 members to investigate this funding source.  
The bovine genome project is due to be completed this year according to Peter Burfening.  In addition, a National Institute for Agriculture project is being reviewed.  This project would represent a new source of research funds and Peter Burfening recommended the committee stay informed about its progress.  

Dan Schaefer recommended absent committee members be encouraged to attend the meeting next year and actively participate in the committee.  Dan offered to contact Steve Miller, Lowell Gould and other absent members about their future participation.
Lauren Hyde asked for any new business items from the committee.  Charlie Gaskins made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 pm.  Janice Rumph seconded the motion, motion passed.  

Respectfully submitted,

John Evans, 2004 Committee Secretary 
